2021 Neighborhood Watch Annual Report

The year was generally free from criminal activity except for repeated stolen mail reports. Individuals did seek resolution through the local Post office.  A new employee was hired by the Post Office and it seemed to fix the problem.  Joellen Simmons was contacted by a Deputy from Corpus Christi, to share they had arrested an individual with stolen mail and checks from her address. At the end of the year, mail was found scattered from a group of mailboxes at the end of Sandy Cove and Ocean Drive, while a report from Lands End confirmed missing mail.

Lands End Street reported several items stolen such as a bike and items from lawns or open garages. We have alerted all to keep garages closed during the daytime and lock up vehicles and items of value. A Patrol was increased from the Sheriff Office. 

We want to thank Julita Freed for her help as a Block Captain and for finding a replacement as Julita is moving to Oklahoma. We will greatly miss her assistance and support.

Joellen Simmons, Chair, Neighborhood Watch  


